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Father’s Day

January 9, 2022

Good afternoon, Naghtaneqed families!




Naghtaneqed staff are excited for the return of students to term 2 of the 2021-2022 school year. Students and staff will be welcomed back by a Xeni Gwet'in drumming and singing group first thing Monday morning. We would like to thank our local volunteers!  Our start up will align with the Ministry of Education guidelines and is in accordance with the health guidelines for K-12 schools from the Provincial Health Office. To ensure a successful continuation of learning for our students the school will develop the necessary plans to be able to shift if required for any students who may need to self isolate or quarantine due to sickness.  

Our goal continues to be maximizing in-class instruction to minimize learning gaps and while providing the academic, social, and emotional supports essential for learning. To maintain a healthy and safe environment for students, staff, and families the school continues to follow important safety and infection prevention control measures.  
•
Daily health check:

o
Parents and caregivers must assess their child daily for symptoms of common cold, influenza, COVID-19, or other infectious respiratory disease before sending them to school. If a child has any symptoms, they must NOT come to school. You will be asked to pick up your child if they develop symptoms at school. If you are working, please organize an alternate person to pick up and care for your child.
o
Please report absences as “Illness-related” to help us track illness-related numbers in our schoolwide attendance.

•
Masks:

o
The PHO Order – Face Coverings requires all students, staff, and visitors to wear a mask indoors at school. Everyone who is able to (i.e., does not have a mask exemption) must wear a mask. Disposable non-medical masks are currently provided if a student does not have a mask. To cut down on waste, we would like to ask that you send your child to school with a properly fitting mask, and if possible, a back-up mask.

•
Minimizing physical contact

•
Hand and personal hygiene

•
Cleaning and disinfection
It is expected that everyone accessing our facility adheres to the guidelines to the best of their ability so that we can all enjoy a happy and healthy school year. Our Health and Safety Plan is a working document that continues to be adjusted accordingly as new or updated information becomes available from the Provincial Health Office or the Ministry of Education. You can access it on our school website.  January updates to our plan include enhanced focus on Daily Health Checks to be done at home before the school day for staff and students, stay home if sick, arranging physical space of the classroom to maximize space, limiting access for visitors, and pivoting to alternative delivery systems if necessary. We recognize there could be times in the remainder of this school year when there will be temporary shifts in how or where some students learn. Your communication with us about your child’s learning (and at times their health) will help us all move forward together in a good way. Our bus, lunch program, and the school bell schedule will operate as normal. Please send your child to school dressed to be outside. We can begin snowshoeing and cross-country skiing!
Yours in education,  

Tony Speers, Naghtaneqed Principal
“Learning, Growing, and Belonging Together”
